Vernham Dean Playing Fields Association

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:21ST JULY 2020

	TIME OF MEETING
	:5.30 PM 

	venue of meeting
	: THE PAVILION

	present
	: RICHARD WINCH (RW)

	
	: WENDY NORTH (WN)

	
	: PAUL RAYMOND (PR) 

	
	: AMANDA TAYLOR (AT)

	Chaired by
	: JOHN HALE (JH)


	l

	Fireworks Night 2020
JH suggested that in view of the current situation with Covid-19, and the uncertainty surrounding the ability to plan ahead, it would not be possible to stage the event this year and safely meet social distancing protocols.
The committee agreed to this view. RW committed to contact Simon Tilling to let him know of this decision and to ask him, in light of his anticipated departure from the village, whether he might still be willing/able to stage the fireworks in 2021.

JH asked for suggestions as to what replacement events might be able to be staged this year.

A drive-in cinema was discussed, but it was finally agreed that regrettably no financially viable event could be safely staged this year.
Update on works completed
JH confirmed that since the last meeting the CCTV system had been successfully installed with JH and RW being able to extract footage as and when required.
The RoSPA report on the play equipment revealed a number of items which required repair and replacement and this work was largely undertaken by Vitaplay, including the removal of the slide. JH remains in discussion with Vitaplay concerning a) the gap between the rubberised play base and the tarmac and b) the work to complete the repairs to the Crazy-Daisy rocker
The report also highlighted the fact that the picnic tables were unsafe, and remediation of the four tables is currently being undertaken by Stuart Haigh.

JH and RW negotiated with TVBC the installation of a dog waste bin which has been sited at the roadside with signs urging dog owners to use this new facility. The bin has been removed from the play area since it was difficult to maintain at that position, so ALL waste from the playground is now expected to be deposited in the designated bin at the roadside.

JH has been negotiating the repair to the surface of the table tennis table with the manufacturers. Whilst no reduction in the estimate for repair of £1,500 was forthcoming, the manufacturers did agree to extend the warranty from 2 years to 4 years. However, the committee felt that this outlay did not warrant the apparent usage of the table.

The skateboard half-pipe is also in need of repair and now that JH has established with TVBC that this equipment is currently the responsibility of Test Valley and they they will not conintue to maintain it without charge to us. Test Valley will remove the half-pipe with no charge to us if we do not wish to mainitain it.

The PFA/Parish Council could take on the ownership if we wish.The committee agreed that the low level of usage for the purpose it was intended would not justify the cost of repair necessitary.
RW therefore advised that he would raise this matter at the Parish Council meeting on July 28th in order to gauge views, at which time RW would suggest that the intention to remove both items of equipment would be publicised and comments/suggestions invited from the community. This would be contained in the September Focus and by way of social media.

Planned Works
RW advised that county’s plan to replace the school’s waste disposal plant had resurfaced only recently, with plans to commence work on Aug 3. However, the legal work regarding the Easement would need to be completed and RW stated his reluctance to proceed with the work until the legals are complete. The work would necessitate laying a pipe under the car park to a drainage mound to be sited in the SW corner.

JH has obtained a quote of £1,064 from John Gibb to redecorate the floor, ceiling and walls of both the main area and kitchen. The committee agreed to this work and also agreed to JH’s suggestion that the curtains should be replaced by blinds, and the photographs, shields etc should be properly re-hung. This work would create a more modern and fresher feel to the pavilion.
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	Other work to be completed
It was agreed that a working party to identify and remove rubbish and unwanted items from the containers and main building should be formed once the car park work is completed allowing access for a skip. 

Old documents found in a cabinet relating to the PFA will be removed and it was agreed that JH should approach Michael Knight to establish whether there is room for these to be kept with other parish documents in the village hall.

Refurbishment of the changing rooms, showers and referee room will be discussed at a later meeting.

Football hire 2020/2021
Due to the merger of Vernham Dean Rangers FC with another club, there is no firm use of the pitch for the coming season.

However, JH has been in ongoing discussions with Station Athletic FC who have shown an interest. Though nothing firm has been decided, JH has requested (subsequent email July 22) the committee’s agreement that we should charge a per match fee of £47.
Also, interest has been shown by a couple of individuals to stage friendly games this summer. These would have to be played in observance of current government guidelines, which would include access to the building for use of disabled toilet only. The committee agreed that a per match fee of £25 was appropriate, recognising that the PFA would be incurring cleaning costs.

The PFA would need to ensure that there is no conflict between a permanent user and those wishing to stage one-off friendly games.


	
	2021 events
It was agreed that serious thought should be given to a programme of outdoor events in 2021.
This might include an extension to the Test Valley Tour in May by which use of the already erected marquees can be used the following weekend for an event to be agreed.
JH suggested a programme of village sports might be popular and profitable and RW suggested that another Scarecrow Competition, last held in 2012 and very popular, could be held to coincide with one of the sporting events.

Full consideration will be given at the next meeting.

Finance
Despite the lack of regular income streams, the PFA finances remain at a healthy level.

It is to be hoped that the Parish Council and PFA can contribute funds to improvement of play equipment with the help of grants in the coming year.
AOB

PR remarked that the tennis court was being used for paid coaching purposes and WN advised (July 22) that the field was being used on the same basis for a youngsters’ ‘Bootcamp’.

It was agreed that these activities should be encouraged for now, especially given the Covid situation, but that the situation should be monitored to ensure that abuse of the facilities is not seen.
Meeting finished: 7.00pm

Date of next meeting: 29th September, 2020.  
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